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H.R. 3237 
A bill to enact certain laws relating to national and 

commercial space programs as title 51, United States Code, 
“National and Commercial Space Programs” 

 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on the Judiciary 

on October 21, 2009  
 

 
H.R. 3237 would codify certain laws relating to national and commercial space programs 
as title 51 of the United States Code. In restating existing law, the legislation would make 
technical changes to the law involving national and commercial space programs. CBO 
estimates that enacting H.R. 3237 would have no significant impact on the federal budget 
and would not affect direct spending or revenues. 
 
H.R. 3237 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would impose no costs on state, local, or tribal 
governments. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Jeff LaFave. The estimate was approved by 
Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
 


